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What is archaeology? 
 
Archaeology is the study of the 
human past to understand who 
we are and where we came from. 
This is done through the 
excavation of sites and the 
analysis of material remains.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
How is archaeology done? 
 
Archaeology begins with a 
permit to excavate from the 
government and may also 
require permission from local 
people. Archaeologists excavate 
specific locations to answer a 
research question. They survey 
areas to excavate and keep 
detailed records of the 
different layers and artifacts 
found. At the end of a field 
season, archaeologists must 
submit a report of what they 
have found and their 
interpretations. They may also 
publish academic papers of 
their findings.     
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

What do archaeologists look 
for?  
 
Archaeologists look for a 
variety of large and small 
artifacts, not just fancy 
buildings and structures. They 
most often find only small 
pieces of pottery, stone tools, 
and other refuse, which can 
tell us a lot about the lives of 
past peoples.  
 
What are some examples of 
sites in Belize? 
 
• Mayflower 
• Xunantunich  
• Caracol  
• Lubaantun  
• Nim li punit 
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What happens to the artifacts 
that are found? 
 
The artifacts found are washed, 
catalogued, photographed, and 
then are analyzed further if 
needed. The artifacts must stay 
in Belize and are stored in the 
district where they are found. 
Important artifacts are stored 
by the institute of archaeology 
in Belmopan. 
 

 
 
What is the difference 
between illicit looting and 
archaeology? 
 
Looting is the illegal recovery 
and selling of ancient 
artifacts. Archeologists 
recover artifacts on behalf of 
the public for the sake of 
knowledge, not profit. 
Archaeology is regulated, 
looting is illegal!  
 
 

Why should archaeology be 
considered important?  
 
Archaeology is a record of 
human history and culture. 
Looking into the past can help 
us understand how ancient 
peoples lived and dealt with 
issues such as urban planning, 
rapid population growth, and 
resource management. These 
issues are relevant to today 
and can help us deal with 
current issues in Belize and 
around the world. 
 
 
What is the community’s role 
in archaeology? 
 
Local communities often have 
knowledge of local sites and 
histories. They can provide 
input to project planning and 
research questions, assist with 
excavations, and provide 
information on traditional use 
of artifacts and lifeways. They 
can also help protect sites 
from looting and destruction 
due to development. 
 
 
 
 

   

 
 
 
 
      

 
 

Contact Information: 
 

E-mail: scrap.arky@gmail.com 
 

Website: scraparchaeology.com 
 

Telephone: +1 403-457-6061 
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